NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL -   newton-solney.org.uk               April 2020
Parish Council meetings 
Due to the present health restrictions all Parish Council meetings are suspended until further notice. In the interim period any points of interest and information will be posted on the notice boards and the village web site at regular intervals.
If Parishioners have any problems, concerns or questions please contact one of the Councillors.

The Annual Meeting that is scheduled for May will be postponed until a later date in the year.

Planning

New application 0237 – The Forge, Blacksmiths Lane, Newton Solney – First floor extension, rear dormer and retaining wall.
New application 0184 – Finn Broad, Bretby Lane, Bretby – wall.
 Previous application 0854 – Agricultural building at The End is still under consideration with a decision pending.
Any comments or objections should be made to South Derbyshire District Council Planning Department.

Bonfire 

Due to tremendous efforts of a number of people the bonfire is finally being burnt and hopefully will soon disappear. A big thank you to all concerned.
Covid 19
At this difficult time a data base of Co-ordinators and Volunteers has been set up to support those in need in a number of different ways such as shopping, medical prescriptions or telephone conversations. The co-ordinators for the different areas in the village are set out below who will help to put you in touch with the volunteers to provide you with assistance or just to chat. 
Don’t hesitate to call.
Blacksmiths Lane/ Newton Close/Crickets Close – David May 701047

Repton Road -                                                          Sue Elson 703604
Bretby Lane/The End -                                             Fred and Morag Hill 702799

Main Street/Church Lane -                                       Joan Buchanan 701310

Trent Lane/St. Mary’s Close -                                   Lynne Charles 704002

Newton Park Estate/Bladon -                                    Diane Tidy 703833

Hollies Close/Mill Close -                                          Graham and Sally Plowman 702532

Any volunteers who would like to help and have not already registered please contact Lynne Charles.

Social Distancing
We must all observe the social distancing recommended by the Government. The Parish Council have received a number of complaints and concerns about people disregarding social distancing on the Recreation Field. This is not acceptable and anybody seen acting in this way will be reported to the police and action taken. If this behaviour continues the Recreation Field may have to be closed and this is something that we do not wish to impose.

Next meeting
The next meeting will be notified as and when restrictions are eased.
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